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F. PAUL CALAMITA III PH: 804.716.9021 

PAUL@AQUALAW.COM FAX: 804.716.9022 

 
December 27, 2019 

 
 
 
By Electronic Filing 
 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Environmental Appeals Board 
1201 Constitution Avenue, NW 
WJC East Building, Room 3334 
Washington, D.C.  20004  

 
Re:  IN RE: CITY OF LOWELL, MASSACHUSETTS, NPDES PERMIT NO. MA0100633 
 

Dear Clerk of the Board:  
 

On December 23, 2019, Petitioner City of Lowell, Massachusetts (“City”) filed a 
Reply Brief in the above-captioned matter that included a Statement of Compliance 
with Word Limitation that had an erroneous word limit contained therein (14,000 words), 
Document #11. Subsequently and on the same day, Lowell filed a corrected Reply Brief 
that stated the correct word limitation (7,000) pursuant to 40 C.F.R. §124.19(d) in the 
Statement of Compliance with Word Limitation, Document #12. The City submits this 
letter to clarify that the later Reply Brief, Document #12, should be the Reply Brief used 
in this proceeding. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
F. Paul Calamita III 
  
 

Copy to: 
Michael Knapp, EPA Region 1 
Cayleigh Eckhardt, EPA Region 1 
Town of Chelmsford 
Town of Dracut 
Town of Tewksbury 
Town of Tyngsborough 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I certify that on this 27th day of December 2019, a true and correct copy of the foregoing 

Letter to the EAB regarding the Statement of Compliance with Word Limitation was sent to the 

following persons, in the manner specified:   

 
By EAB eFiling System to: 

Clerk of the Board 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Environmental Appeals Board 
1201 Constitution Avenue, NW 
WJC East Building, Room 3334 
Washington, D.C. 20004 
 

By Electronic Mail to:  
 
 Michael Knapp 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 1 
Knapp.michael@epa.gov 
 
Cayleigh Eckhardt 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 1 
Eckhardt.cayleigh@epa.gov 
 

By U.S. Mail to: 
 
Town of Chelmsford 
Department of Public Works 
Sewer Division 
9 Alpha Road 
Chelmsford, MA 01824 
 
Town of Dracut 
Sewer Department 
62 Arlington Road 
Dracut, MA 01826 
  
Town of Tewksbury 
Department of Public Works 
Water and Sewer Division 
1009 Main Street 
Tewksbury, MA 01876 

mailto:Knapp.michael@epa.gov
mailto:Eckhardt.cayleigh@epa.gov


  
Town of Tyngsborough 
Town Hall 
25 Bryants Lane 
Tyngsborough, MA 01879  
 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ F. Paul Calamita   
F. Paul Calamita 
Richard H. Sedgley 
AquaLaw PLC 
6 South 5th Street 
Richmond, Virginia 23219 
804/716-9021 
(fax)  804/716-9022 
paul@Aqualaw.com 
 
Rachel M. Brown 
First Assistant City Solicitor  
BBO # 667369 
John R. Hucksam, Jr.  
Assistant City Solicitor  
BBO # 546519 
375 Merrimack Street, 3rd Floor  
Lowell, MA 01852-5909  
978/674-4050  
978/453-1510 
Rbrown@lowellma.gov 
 
Attorneys for Petitioner   
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